Approved         

SANBORNTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN’S MINUTES
November 26, 2014

Town Office


The Board of Selectmen convened in regular session Wednesday, November 26, 2014 at 8:00 a.m. at the Town Office. Selectmen in attendance were Dave Nickerson, Karen Ober and Johnny Van Tassel. TA Veloski was also present.      

1.0  Authorize Payroll & the Accounts Payable Register – The BOS reviewed payroll and the accounts payable register, a copy was made available for public inspection. 
The BOS signed checks to Nimco for $14,800 for repairs to the salt shed, to Waste Management for $5,699.24 for waste removal and to Pike for $37,858.45 for paving on Weeks Road.










 
2.0 Letter to Mark Robitaille – The BOS signed a letter to Mr. Robitaille regarding the waiver to his property.





 



3.0 Combined Services Agreement – The Chairman signed an agreement for Combined Services to act as the Town’s HRA provider.



4.0 Transfer of Funds – The BOS signed a transfer from the Police Special Detail Fund of $549.04.  The balance after the transfer is $23,285.17.



5.0 Selectmen’s Reports – Selectman Nickerson expressed concern over state funding for projects since the state is cutting $18 million from their budgets.  Chairman Ober updated the BOS on the Space Needs Study Committee: Nina Gardner is the Chair, Earl Leighton is the Vice Chair and Karen Ober is the secretary.  The Committee is looking at an inventory of buildings and staff locations, they are also looking to do an immediate needs assessment and a long range plan.  The Committee asked the T/A to look for plans for several buildings.  The BOS also asked the T/A to check on Worker’s Comp for volunteers.  Selectman Van Tassel suggested having annual building inspections, to prevent problems like the Recreation Buildings.  Chairman Ober talked about some of the ideas presented at the Space Needs Study; including additions to the present Town Office.  

6.0 Mail – The BOS reviewed the mail.
7.0 ADJOURNMENT – The Board of Selectman’s meeting adjourned at 8:33 a.m. The Board wished all a Happy Thanksgiving.








  




8.0 NEXT MEETING (S) – The Board of Selectman’s next meeting will be held on Wednesday, December 3, 2014 at the Town Offices @ 4:30 p.m.  













Respectfully submitted, 

Bob Veloski, Town Administrator 
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